

525-535 West Jefferson Street · Springfield, Illinois 52761-0001 · www.cph.illinois.gov

April 13, 2023

1110300 HEBRON WATER DEPARTMENT Frank Michalczyk Jr. 12007 Prairie Ave. Hebron IL. 60034

Dear Community Water System Personnel:

This letter officially recognizes and commends your community water system for maintaining perfect compliance in 2022 for 12 consecutive months in accordance with the Illinois Public Water Supply Regulation Act [415 ILCS 40/7a].

Community water fluoridation is a highly effective disease prevention program that on a year basis reaches 98.4% of the Illinois population. Community water fluoridation has been shown to save money both for families and for the US health care system. Maximum oral health benefits are provided to the public when the levels of fluoride are maintained within the optimal range. Water operators who maintain the correct level of fluoride in the drinking water contribute more towards preventive oral health measures of communities than the combined efforts of all oral health professionals. The Department acknowledges the expertise and diligence of your water department and encourages you to share this information with the governing body of your community.

I encourage your water supply to maintain good operational practices and hope you will receive additional compliance awards in the future. Should you have any questions, please contact the Oral Health Section at (217) 785-4899.

Thank you and congratulations on a job well done!

Sincerely,

Mona Van Kanegan, DDS, MS, MPH

Oral Health Section, Chief

Hona Vanlaroger